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As the spring term comes to a close, I am delighted to share with you a  
variety of achievements and updates from across our school community.  
It’s this sense of community that features strongly in this edition,  
of which I am immensely proud of. It forms one of our three core values  
and is such a crucial factor that makes South Hunsley such a special  
place to belong to. 

During the past week we 
have seen the best example 
of this as we came together 
to pay tribute to the lives 
of Mason and Thomas 
through our memorial 
football matches and 
fundraising events. On both 
occasions the community 
spirit of empathy, care and 
support for each other was 
overwhelming and was a 

great example of the healing 
power and comfort that a 
community can bring. I know 
that our students and the 
community we serve will 
build on this as we continue 
to support the families, 
friends and all those affected 
by the sad loss of Mason 
and Thomas. As we have 
said previously, reaching 
our for help and support is a 

strength, not a weakness,  
so please do not hesitate  
to contact any of our pastoral 
team should your child, 
yourself or anyone who  
has been affected need  
any support.

From us all at South Hunsley, 
have an enjoyable, relaxing 
and happy Easter

Mr R Williman 
Headteacher
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COMMUNITY 

MUSICAL MAYHEM Thursday 2 and Friday 3 March 

South Hunsley School and Sixth Form presents Musical Mayhem – a celebration of the last 
decade of singing, dancing and acting in a range of well known classics from stage and screen. 

The show opened with a 
rendition of Consider Yourself 
and I’d Do Anything from Oliver! 
a 1960s musical based on a 
novel by Charles Dickens.

Next on the bill was Fame, a 
musical film about a New York 
High School for Performing 
Arts. Our students performed 
the well known hits Fame and 
Hard Work.

The show continued with 
a scene from the musical 
homage to 80s megaband 
Queen titled We Will Rock You, 
with songs Radio Gaga and 
Seven Seas of Rye.

Horror comedy rock musical 
Little Shop of Horrors was 
next up, a story about a florist 
worker who raises a plant 
that feeds on humans. The 
ensemble performed Dentist 
and Don’t Feed the Plants from 
this Broadway production.

A rendition of the 1965 classic 
The Sound of Music treated the 
audience to popular songs So 
Long, Farewell, Do Re Mi and 
My Favourite Things.

The show continued with an 
extract from The Wizard of Oz, 
with our performers singing 
Somewhere Over the Rainbow 
and We’re Off to See the Wizard.

Following a short interval, 
students sang You’re in the 
Band and Stick it to the Man, 
rock hits from The School of 
Rock – a stage rendition of the 
2003 movie.

Next on the bill was Grease 
with Summer Nights and We 
Go Together – a coming of age 
classic that has stood the test 
of time.

Our Sixth Form performers 
showed their spooky side with 
songs from stage adaptation 

The Addams Family, with When 
You’re an Addams and Pulled.

The show closed with High 
School Musical, the aptly 
titled musical film that has 
been a favourite with younger 
audiences since 2006. The 
whole ensemble joined 
together to perform Stick to 
the Status Quo before finishing 
with All In This Together – a 
high energy dance hit which 
had the audience bopping 
along too.

We are so proud to see how 
far the students have come 
and we look forward to hearing 
where the Arts will take our 
performers in the future.

Thank you to all student 
performers, student helpers, 
staff and parents who were 
able to make the show a 
success. We can’t wait for the 
next feature!
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COMMUNITY 

ORION CHARITY
Friday 10 February
Orion House raised over 
£2,562 for their nominated 
charity in 2022. The funds 
were donated to the 
Teenage Cancer Trust, 
caring for and supporting 
young people across 
the UK who have been 
diagnosed with cancer. 

Thank you to anyone 
who was able to make a 
donation or helped with the 
fundraising efforts last year.

PERIOD 
PRODUCTS
Friday 3 March 
A small group of Sixth Form 
students have been busy 
working with Miss Mooney 
to pack up period product 
boxes for around the school 
site. The items will be free to 
take, as well as available to 
order via an online form from 
the school website if needed. 

THERAPY DOG
Wednesday 15 March
Therapy dog Thunder joined 
our Year 11 students this term  
as part of a wellbeing activity 
to help boost their mental 
health during a potentially 
demanding exam study 
period. Thunder is a Husky 
who has been working as a 
trained therapy dog for the 
last 6 years, visiting people 
in schools, care homes, 
hospitals and many more. 

THANK YOU
FOR BEING AMAZING!

Together, we’ve raised an incredible

for Red Nose Day 2023

£
Red Nose Day is an initiative of Comic Relief, operating name of Charity Projects, registered charity in England & 
Wales (326568) and Scotland (SC039730) and company limited by guarantee registered in England & Wales 
(01806414), registered address 89 Albert Embankment, London, SE1 7TP. MR MENTM LITTLE MISSTM © 2022 THOIP 
(a SANRIO Company). All rights reserved. Photo credits: Jake Turney RND23_008

704

A HUGE 
 

THANK YOU!
#TeamRedCross

Photo: © Claudia Janke. The British Red Cross Society, incorporated 
by Royal Charter 1908, is a charity registered in England and Wales 
(220949), Scotland (SC037738) and Isle of Man (0752).

Thanks to people like you, Laila has been learning  
how to prepare for cyclones and other emergencies  
at a Red Cross project in Noakhali, Bangladesh.  

You helped to raise 

for the British Red Cross

£5,480.57
Supporting those in Ukraine, the floods in Pakistan 

and earthquakes in Turkey.
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COMMUNITY 

EASTER FAIR & CHARITY 
FOOTBALL MATCH
Friday 24 March
Students and staff enjoyed a fun-filled event including a bake 
sale, raffle and games. Local companies and traders from 
the community very kindly gifted a large number of raffle 
prizes such as hampers, gift vouchers, free tickets and many 
more. Students were given the opportunity to win a prize for 
a basketball dunk, guessing the teachers from their baby 
photos and beating the teacher in a maths-based puzzle.

As well as donations, a very large number of baked goods 
were kindly provided by parents and families of students for 
the bake sale - of which all were sold out completely by the 
end of the lunchtime break!

Four teams of Year 9 students also took part in a football 
tournament during the fair, competing for the Clarkson-Carter 
Cup. All teams played brilliantly in front of a large crowd of 
their peers and gave their best performance to achieve the 
win. In the end Team 2 emerged victorious and were given the 
Clarkson-Carter Cup by Mason’s mum, who came along to 
watch the match along with other family members.

The Sick Children’s Trust is the charity that gives families one 
less thing to worry about by giving them a place to stay, and 
someone to talk to, free of charge just minutes from their 
child’s bedside. Eckersley House is one of ten ‘Homes from 
Home’ that supports families from around the UK each year.

The event was run in celebration of the life of South Hunsley 
student Mason Clarkson-Carter who stayed at Eckersley 
House. The total amount raised reached over £6,500,  
all of which will be donated to the charity.
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SPORTS FIXTURES  
Football 

South Hunsley Team Opposition Score

U18 Boys Kirby Kendal School 6-1 

Y9 Boys East Riding 7 a side 
tournament 

Win

Y10 Boys East Riding 7 a side 
tournament 

Win

Y9 Boys Wolfreton School 8-0

Y10 Boys Kingswood School 7-0

U13 Girls EFSA Cup 4-1

U15 Girls Humberside Cup 
Tournament 

Win

Y11B Boys Malet Lambert 10-0

U13 Girls Utilita Cup 2nd

Y7 Elite Boys Cardinal Hume School 0-2

Y10B Boys Tolbar Academy 3-0

Y9B Boys Tolbar Academy 3-0

U14 Girls Haylesden Academy 4-3

U13 Girls Garside School 3-1

Y7 Boys Huntcliffe School 9-1

U18A Boys Shrewsbury School 2-0

Squash 
South Hunsley Team Competition Position

KS4 Boys National Finals 3-2

KS5 Girls RGS Newcastle 161-69

KS3 Boys National Finals Loss

KS5 Boys National Finals Win

Rugby League 
South Hunsley Team Competition Position

Y10 Girls East Riding Tournament 4th

Rugby Union 
South Hunsley Team Opposition Score

U16 Boys Hornsea School 24-0

U15 Boys Harrogate Grammar School 30-12

U14 Boys Harrogate Grammar School 26-14

Athletics 
South Hunsley Team Competition Score

Y7 Girls Humberside School Cross 
Country Tournament

6th

Y7 Boys Humberside School Cross 
Country Tournament

2nd

Y8 & Y9 Girls Humberside School Cross 
Country Tournament

9th

Y8 & Y9 Boys Humberside School Cross 
Country Tournament

6th

Y10 & Y11 Girls Humberside School Cross 
Country Tournament

No 
score

Y10 & Y11 Boys Humberside School Cross 
Country Tournament

3rd

Netball 
South Hunsley Team Opposition Score

U15 Girls Sisters in Sport Finals Loss

Y11 Girls Woodhouse School 42-48

Y10 Girls Beverley High School Win

Y9 Girls 2nd place in EOS Netball Competition

Badminton 
South Hunsley Team Competition Score

Y7 Boys East Riding Basketball 
Tournament

3 wins 

Y7 Boys East Riding Basketball 
Tournament

1 loss

Y9 Boys East Riding Basketball 
Tournament

1 win

Y9 Boys East Riding Basketball 
Tournament

2 loss

Boccia  
South Hunsley Team Competition Score

South Hunsley School East Yorkshire Schools 
Tournament 

3rd

South Hunsley School East Yorkshire Schools 
Tournament 

4th

  WON     LOST
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HOUSE POINTS
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PUNCTUALITY

ATTENDANCEBEHAVIOUR

HOUSE POINTS
Each week the House Point system is 
calculated and populated throughout the 
school, based on punctuality, attendance 
and behaviour.

High scoring Houses can swap points for 
prizes and nominated students that have 
shown good behaviour are awarded with 
Star of the Week, where they receive a free 
breaktime snack and even a prize draw for  
a Nando’s voucher for Year 11.
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HIGHLIGHTS – STAR PUPILS

MILLIE AND LILY
Monday 27 February 
South Hunsley students Millie and Lily took part in the 
Cottingham Musical Festival, competing in singing, 
duet, choir and piano rounds.

The pair entered a total of 15 classes and finished in 
1st place an impressive 11 times. Millie and Lily never 
placed lower than the top three positions, coming in  
2nd place twice and in 3rd place twice. They walked 
away with a number of trophies to commemorate their 
wins. Congratulations to Millie and Lily!

FRANCESCA
Wednesday 16 March 
Year 12 student Francesca 
has been cast in a web series 
called Circle North, currently 
filming in Leeds. The series 
will be used in schools 
around the country as part 
of Community and Person 
lessons, with each episode 
having a different meaning 
to educate teenagers about 
a number of important 
discussion points. 

Congratulations to 
Francesca, we can’t wait  
to see it.

UKMT MATHS 
CHALLENGE
Monday 6 March 
Three of our Year 10 students 
recently completed the 
UKMT Intermediate Maths 
Challenge which encourages 
mathematical reasoning, 
precision of thought and 
fluency in using basic 
mathematical techniques 
to solve interesting 
problems. Evie, Eugene and 
Muhammad all achieved a 
Gold certificate and have 
qualified for the follow-on 
round Intermediate  
Kangaroo which takes  
place later this year. Well 
done and good luck!

MATTHEW
Year 12 student 
Congratulations to Sixth 
Form student Matthew 
for being cast in the Hull 
Truck Theatre original 
performance this week. 
The show All the Houses 
are Sinking is running 
from Thursday 30 March 
to Saturday 1 April and 
is described as “bold, 
thought-provoking and 
contemporary”  www.
hulltruck.co.uk/whats-
on/drama/the-houses-
are-sinking Break a leg!
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HIGHLIGHTS – SPORTING HEROES

ABBIE
Friday 10 February  
We were delighted to learn 
that Abbie of Draco House 
has placed 4th out of 21 in 
Non ISU Open National 5 
Girls ice skating competition. 
This win comes shortly after 
Abbie achieved her British 
Ice Skating Skills 6 Test with 
flying colours. Abbie has 
been skating from a young 
age and has no intention of 
stopping any time soon!

HENRY 
Tuesday 13 March  
Congratulations to 
Year 10 Draco student 
Henry for winning the 
1st place Junior trophy 
in the European Open 
Beach Championship in 
March. Henry’s winning 
cod weighed in at an 
impressive 1890kg. If he 
had entered the Senior 
Competition instead 
he would have been in 
7th place out of over 
200 anglers, which is a 
fantastic achievement. 

STAN 
Wednesday 15 March   
We were delighted to learn 
that Year 11 Orion student 
Stan is heading to the 
UEFA European Under 17’s 
Championship Finals in 
Hungary along with the rest of 
the Republic of Ireland Under-
17’s football team, following a 
3-2 win against Cyprus. 

NICOLE AND 
CHLOE 
Thursday 16 March    
Congratulations to Draco 
students Nicole and 
Chloe for completing the 
ice skating 22/23 season 
with two 2nd places and 
two 1st places. Sisters 
Nicole and Chloe are 
both members of the 
Hull based Northern 
Starlets Synchronised 
Ice Skating team. They 
finish the season as the 
current Trophy D’Ecosse 
holders and Steel City 
Intermediate champions. 
Well done!

GEORGE
Tuesday 21 February   
George has been competing 
in the Spring Yorkshire 
Swimming Championships 
in Leeds and Sheffield this 
term, which was a huge 
achievement. George also 
became a 13 times Yorkshire 
finalist including a Silver 
and Bronze medal in the 
100m and 50m Butterfly. 
He is currently ranked 8th 
in Great Britain for his 50m 
Butterfly! His next step is 
the North East Regional 
competitions in Sunderland 
in April and May and to 
continue to remain on track 
for the Regional Pathway 
Programme once he is old 
enough.

EDIE
Friday 24 February 
Congratulations to Year 11 
Vela student Edie for receiving 
offers for professional 
dance training from every 
dance school that she had 
auditioned for. The training will 
start in September, we wish 
Edie the best of luck. 
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SIXTH FORM

SPRING 2023

MEMORIAL FOOTBALL MATCH 
Thursday 30 March
South Hunsley Sixth Form hosted the first instalment of 
the newly formed Tom Dennett and Jack Stabler Memorial 
Cup football match against Driffield School, kicking off on 
Thursday 30 March.

A team of students from each school went head to head to 
win the coveted Cup in front of a busy crowd of supporters 
watching from the side-lines.

The game was held in honour of students Tom Dennett and 
Jack Stabler, both of which were students at their respective 
schools and tragically passed away unexpectedly last year. 
Tom was a keen sportsman and football fan, so many of his 
former schoolfriends and teammates from Sixth Form joined 
to face a strong Driffield School’s under 19s side in the charity 
match held on the 3G Pitch.

At the end of the match the final score came to 1-1, meaning 
both schools will share the Memorial Cup.

Thank you to all who came to support or helped with organising 
the event, if you’d like to donate to the Memorial Fund click here.

Thomas 
Dennett 

Jack 
Stabler 

JACK STABLER &
THOMAS DENNETT

MEMORIAL
JACK STABLER &

THOMAS DENNETT

MEMORIAL
TROPHY

In celebration 
of the lives of 

2005 - 2022

YORKSHIRE THREE PEAKS 
CHALLENGE
Wednesday 31 May
As well as the match, Tom’s friends are taking on the 
Yorkshire Three Peaks Challenge on 31 May, raising  
funds for the Thomas Dennett Memorial Fund.  
Their GoFundMe page can be found here:  
www.justgiving.com/crowdfunding/toms-friends  
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SIXTH FORM

ALUMNI LYDIA 
Thursday 2 - Saturday 25 March
One of our Sixth Form alumni students Lydia has been 
featured in the local news to promote her brand new stage 
show Mumsy, playing at Hull Truck Theatre. 

The comedy drama ran from Thursday 2 March  - Saturday 
25 March and will tell the story of a third generation single 
mum navigating friendships, drama and family relationships. 
Click here for an syndicated interview by Hull Thuck Theatre.

COMMUNITY & 
PERSON DAYS
Tuesday 7 – 
Wednesday 8 March 
Year 12 students attended  
a range of sessions focusing 
on personal finance, 
well-being and LGBTQ+ 
awareness. Representatives 
from Cornerhouse also spoke 
to our Year 12 students about  
consent, healthy relationships 
and sexual health. 

Year 13 students attended 
sessions focusing on a range 
of topics including personal 
finance, and employment 
rights and responsibilities. 
Students also took part in a 
practical first aid workshop  
as well as a workshop led  
by MIND on coping with 
                        exam stress. 

FIRST AID
Tuesday 7 March
A group of Year 13 Sixth 
Form students took part 
in an emergency first aid 
session as part of their 
Community and Person day 
in March. They were shown 
how to use a defibrillator as 
well as carrying out CPR on 
dummy models. 
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SIXTH FORM

SPRING 2023

WORK EXPERIENCE
Thursday 16 February
Over the half term holiday, 
a group of Year 12 and 13 
students took part in a 
work experience session at 
Bonus Arena. Originally due 
to be in person, the session 
was moved online as the 
arena is being used for 
filming of The Blitz. They will 
be returning in the Easter 
holidays to continue their 
work experience in person 
as normal. We spoke to two 
students to find out how 
they got on.

There were a group of five 
students in total who were 
spilt into two teams to come 
up with marketing strategies 
for a chosen event and 
presented the ideas at the 
end of the session.

Isobel is a Year 12 student 
and is studying Business, 
Sociology and Geography 
and is interested in the 

marketing element of 
business. She felt that the 
online experience gave her 
a good introduction but 
found it difficult to adjust to 
the virtual session. Being 
the only Year 12 student she 
felt a bit daunted at first but 
soon felt more comfortable  
therefore, making a lot 
easier when she goes to  
the venue.

Year 13 student, Jacob  
and is studying Sports 
Business Management 
and because there is a lot 
of event management and 
marketing within his course 
he felt the work experience 
at Bonus Arena was ideal. 

Both Isobel and Jacob were 
in the same team marketing 
Jimmy Carr, they came up 
with several ideas and the 
marketing department at 
Bonus Arena were very 

impressed with the ideas 
that were put forward. Their 
favourite parts of the tasks 
were working in a team, 
researching events, being 
creative and using their 
strengths for each element 
of their presentation, 

Both students felt that 
it was a great taster 
for what’s involved in 
event management and 
marketing. They felt it gave 
them some good skills to 
carry forward in the future, 
and are really looking 
forward to going back  
in Easter. 

Hopefully we will see them 
working in their ideal careers 
in the future, Isobel working 
in crime agencies or secret 
services and Jacob working 
in marketing for his favourite 
team, Hull City!
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EVENTS
INTERNATIONAL 
WOMEN’S 
DAY
WEDNESDAY 8 MARCH 2023 

WHO INSPIRES OUR TEACHERS
?

DOLLY PARTON

Dolly set up a charity to help children read by 
sending every child a book in the USA from 
birth to aged 5 regardless of family income. 
This is done monthly and isn’t just in the USA. 
She sends them to the UK also. Every month 
her charity sends out 2 million books. My niece 
is 3 and is beside herself every month when 
Dolly sends her a new book. She is amazing!

BARBARA HEPWORTH

Firstly she was a Yorkshire woman, beginning 
her artistic life by studying at the Leeds School 
of Art in 1920 and graduating from the Royal 
College of Art in London.

She was extremely ambitious, an activist and 
proud of her Yorkshire roots. She did all this as 
a wife and mother, all the while never losing 
her own vision of becoming a successful 
sculptor.

And I can say her tenacity has also spurred me 
on in my own career as an artist, also a proud 
Yorkshire woman, a wife and mother too.I 
recently received an ultimate recognition of 
my own artistic practice, I have been 
nominated for an award. And it comes from an 
associate of Barbara Hepworth too. I have won 
a Henry Moore Artist Award recently which was 
given to me by The Henry Moore Foundation in 
Hertfordshire.

KATE RAWORTH

Because she shows how systems thinking has 
the power of reframing outdated and harmful 
narratives. Kate uses her brain and her back-
ground in economics to  rewrite so that it’s fit 
for tackling the 21st century’s grand challenge 
of meeting the needs of all people within the 
means of the planet. 

MY MUM

She pretty much single-handedly raised me 
during my teenage years at the same time as 
working as a teacher focused on students with 
behavioural problems. She has been a constant 
source of support as a mum and as an amazing 
granny to my little boy. I genuinely don’t know 
where I would be or what I would do without my 
mum!

ANNEMIEK VAN VLEUTEN

One of the best cyclists in the world right now. 
She only took up professional cycling at 26 and 
won the 2022 Woman’s Tour de France at the 
age of 39. Other recent achievements include 
the 2021 Olympic title trial-; four rainbow jer-
seys -two ITT Worlds (2017, 18) and two road 
race titles (2019 and 2022)-; three Giro Rosa 
overall victories (2018, 19, 22).

SOPHIE SCHOLL

Because she stood up to the Nazis. She was a German university student and a member of the 
anti-Nazi group the White Rose. She was convicted of high treason after having been found 
distributing anti-war leaflets at the University of Munich with her brother, Hans. As a result, they were 
both executed. On trial she said: “Somebody, after all, had to make a start. What we wrote and said is 
also believed by many others. They just don’t dare express themselves as we did” 

MR THOMPSON

MRS LARTER

MISS MOONEY

MISS DIGARD

DR BULLIVANT

MISS BOWER
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13 - 19 March, 2023

Neurodiversity 
Celebration Week is about 
celebrating the strengths 
and talents of people who 

are autistic and people 
with learning di� erences.

Keira Knightley

D yslexia

Emma Watson

AD H D

Greta Thunberg

Aspergers
Billie Eilish

Tourette Syndrom

e
Daniel Radcli� e

D yspraxia

SEND

SEND COFFEE MORNINGS 
We are pleased to announce 
the launch of SEND Coffee 
mornings/afternoons. These 
sessions give parents/
carers the opportunity 
to meet the SEND Team 
at South Hunsley and 
network with other parents/
carers in a relaxed and 
informal environment. The 
first sessions have ran 
successfully and further 
events throughout the year 
will be sent to parents for 
them to book a place.

NEURODIVERSITY CELEBRATION WEEK 
We proudly supported Neurodiversity Celebration Week this term, a nationally 
recognised celebration of the strengths and talents of people who have neurological 
differences. Students took part in an assembly led by Mrs Savoury to discuss being  
kind and considerate, and how we can have a positive affect on someone who is 
different or is finding something difficult.

BOCCIA 
A group of six students took 
a trip to Hull University to 
represent South Hunsley at 
the Boccia Championships 
earlier in the year. The  
event was set up to help 
increase participant levels  
in SEN sport and hosted  
a number of schools from 
the local areas. 

The students were split  
into two groups of three  
– Team 1 finished in 3rd  
place and Team 2 finished  
in 4th place. 
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NOTICES

DISABLED 
PARKING BAYS 
In recent weeks there have 
been several concerns raised 
over access to our disabled 
parking bays and them being 
used by those who do not 
have accessibility issues. 
We would like to remind 
all visitors and staff to only 
use these if you have a blue 
badge or have had their use 
agreed by HR.

SCHOOL 
LETTERS 
Don’t forget that many 
of the letters we send to 
parents and students can 
be found on our website 
and accessible any time: 
southhunsley.org.uk/parent-
information/school-letters-
and-communications

Please ensure the email 
address 8114056@sims-
communications.co.uk 
is authorised by your 
email account to ensure 
you receive all relevant 
communications.

APPRENTICESHIP  
PREPARATION PROGRAMME 
Those who wish to apply for an apprenticeship or 
traineeship are invited to join our Apprenticeship 
Preparation Programme.

Our Apprenticeship Preparation Programme launches 
at the start of every academic year. Those students 
who are considering applying for an apprenticeship can 
benefit from:

	� A fully certified Employability Skills Development 
Programme with Be Ready

	� On-line and in-school masterclasses with local 
employers

	� Employability Skills Development Seminars with  
PUSH Education

	� An opportunity to register and apply for our  
Industry Mentor Scheme

	� Personal CV & Application advice from our 
Apprenticeship Providers HBTC, Compass,  
Hull Adult Training etc.

	� Search and Apply workshops

	� One-to-one Search and Apply appointments  
with key staff

Please contact careers@southhunsley.org.uk for more 
information on the programme.
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SPEED NETWORKING 
Tuesday 7 February
Over 18 employers from Hull and the surrounding areas 
joined us at South Hunsley for a Speed Networking event 
for Year 12 and 13 students.

As part of National Apprenticeship Week, our careers team 
hosted the event to build important business connections 
and give the students an opportunity to discover more 
about life after education. Each student was given a few 
minutes with each employer before moving onto the next 
one, with extra time at the end of the session to pick up 
where they left off with the employers if they wanted to. 
Thank you to the local businesses for taking the time out 
to come along to the event and thank you to the students 
who took part.

SWIFT 
CARAVANS 
Friday 10 February 
A group of Year 11 students 
were invited to Swift 
Group Ltd in Cottingham 
for a behind the scenes 
look at the manufacturing 
and engineering sector. 
Students were taken 
on a site tour, engaged 
in a presentation about 
apprenticeships and heard 
from industry leaders in a 
practical workshop. 



www.southhunsley.org.uk
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KATHRYN BURN
Monday 6 March
The Apprentice 2022 finalist 
Kathryn Burn joined us at 
South Hunsley to share her 
knowledge and experience 
of business with our Year 10 
students as part of National 
Careers Week.

Kathryn Burn finished 
in 2nd place in the BBC 
boardroom TV show 
The Apprentice, having 
the opportunity to pitch 
her online fashion retail 
business to Lord Sugar and 
his associates. Five years 
ago Kathryn launched 
My Christmas Pyjamas, a 
matching pyjama company 
for families that ran 

between September and 
December each year.

Kathryn spoke of her 
humble beginnings, having 
started My Christmas 
Pyjamas with just £50 from 
her home. The company 
soon grew enough that 
Kathryn was able to use 
a fulfilment centre who 
packaged and delivered 
her products on her behalf, 
which meant she had more 
freedom to work on other 
projects. In February 2022 
Kathryn launched Pyjamily, 
an online store where 
families can buy matching 
sleepwear all year round.

Having tried a number of 
different career paths such 
as events management, 
working on cruise ships 
and training as a mortgage 
advisor, she ultimately 
wanted to have a more 
rewarding and flexible role 
which allowed her to be 
her own boss.

Students were able to 
take part in a Q&A session 
after the talk, as well as a 
select few being chosen 
to take part in a series of 
Apprentice-style tasks 
with Kathryn to learn more 
about business acumen, 
please read more overleaf.
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HULL UNIVERSITY  
Thursday 9 March 
A group of 30 students from Year 9 attended a Careers Day 
at the University which showcased potential career routes 
and industry pathways in Business, Engineering, Media, Film 
Studies, Games and Graphic Design including graduate skills 
and opportunities. 

NEWCASTLE 
UNIVERSITY   
Thursday 9 March 
Sixth Form students 
were invited to attend 
an informative talk by 
a representative of 
Newcastle University to 
discuss all aspects of 
university life, including 
financial options.

THE APPRENTICE-STYLE WORKSHOP
Monday 6 March 
A group of 17 students were 
picked to be involved in this 
unique opportunity to be 
involved in an Apprentice-
style workshop. The task set 
was to come up with a new 
technology product that 
didn’t already exist and is 
scientifically feasible. They 
had to come up with brand 
name, logo, strapline and 

30 second commercial and 
present the idea to the rest  
of the group.

They were split in to three 
teams and had limited 
time constraints to think 
of a concept idea, choose 
a team name and decide 
who was Project Manager 
and Sub Team Leader. They 
were then divided in to their 
sub teams and couldn’t 

collaborate again until the 
meet up to discuss the 
presentation.

They did really well with 
conveying their ideas and 
collaborating together in 
a group. Each team came 
up with excellent ideas 
that were commercially 
viable and could benefit 
the community. They 
thought about their USP, 
target markets and revenue 
generation for their products. 
Presenting their ideas 
and answering questions 
afterwards.

Congratulations to the 
winning team Connectivity  
who Kathryn said “were very 
comprehensive with a well 
thought out product”.



www.southhunsley.org.uk
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SOUTH HUNSLEY 
SIXTH FORM 
INDUSTRY-LED 
CURRICULUM
LAUNCHING SEPTEMBER 2023

THE START PROGRAMME 
THE STEPS PROGRAMME 
EMPLOYABILITY SKILLS 

DEVELOPMENT PROGRAMMES   
THE UP-SKILL ME PROGRAMME   

VIRTUAL WORK EXPERIENCE   
WORK PLACEMENTS   

VISITS
   THE INDUSTRY MENTORING PROGRAMME  

 INDUSTRY LINKED LESSONS   
INDUSTRY LINKED PROJECTS   

EMPLOYER VISITS   
EMPLOYER MASTERCLASSES   
EMPLOYER COMPETITIONS   
CAREERS APPOINTMENTS

This new, innovative and 
exciting curriculum will help 

bridge the gap between 
education and employment & 
will ensure that you not only 

leave us with an excellent set 
of exam results, but also the 

highest level of employability 
and technical skill to 

compete nationally and 
globally

WHAT OPPORTUNITIES COULD I BENEFIT FROM?

Elysia is a former student who was able to explore a range of post 18 career opportunities at South 
Hunsley Sixth Form in order to find out which one was best suited to her. She was really impressed by 
the tailored support at South Hunsley and said “We were encouraged to explore and experience work 
places and courses to build up strong CVs and choose the right routes into employment. 
This was made easier by the relationships that had been built between staff and 
students over the previous 5 years in school.” With the support from South Hunsley 
Sixth Form, Elysia is persuing her passion in law, graduating with a 2:1 from UAE.

AND SO MANY MORE...

CORPORATE PARTNERS

Elysia
Specialist Claims 
Assistant - Coplus Brad 

Apprentice 
- Coversure Insurance

“After quite an eventful year, I have landed myself an apprenticeship at Coversure 
Insurance in Hessle. Over the next 3 years I will gain a Level 6 qualification - the 
equivalent of a degree! Apprenticeship information was heavily promoted at South 
Hunsley Sixth Form, it was really great to have both University and Apprenticeship 
opportunities explained in such detail as I feel that I have made the best choice for 
my personal circumstances.”

NATIONAL CITIZEN SERVICE – 5 DAY PROGRAMME*   
NCS is an opportunity 
that helps 15–17-year-olds 
(Year 11 and 12) to build 
skills for work and life, 
take on new challenges, 
meet new people and 
make a difference in their 
local community. 750,000 
young people have already 
completed the programme 
and are out there reaping the 
benefits of taking part. 

The South Hunsley careers 
team are supporting the 
development programme 
and inviting students to 
partake in their ‘away from’ 
experiences - five-day, four 
night residential trips where 
young people will be able to 
try new activities and learn 
new skills. To find out more 
about the programme  
click here

The sign-up process is just 
three short steps away. 

Step 1: Choose your hub site 
- visit wearencs.com to find a 
location for your programme. 

Step 2: Choose your theme 
– we have 3 different 
programme themes to 
choose from: 

Step 3: Choose your dates. 

* NCS does have a fee attached of £95, so this will also need to be paid to conform your place on the programme. Please note: if your child is entitled to free school meals or is a pupil 
premium student, then they can receive a bursary and will get a place on programme for FREE.
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THIS PRECIOUS TONGUE  
I POSSESS

Does anyone sit and wonder 
If they will ever have a pivotal moment 

In their lifetime? 
Well, mine was when 

I conquered the Urdu language 
Of my beloved Pakistan. 

Now, my dad always says 
That before this story I am about  

To tell you occurred, 
I never articulated this tongue 

So come with me, 
And listen how this came to be: 

Way back before 
When I was only at the age of seven 

I moved to our blessed country of Saudi Arabia 
Which is part of my wonderful world. 

I started to study in an extraordinary Pakistani school 
And of course, 

Urdu was no one’s lingo 
But it sort of was for me, 

As I had only heard my family 
Speak the certainly up to mark words 

In front of me. 
Once I was habituated to the lifestyle  

Of frequent pilgrimages with a distance 
Of only 4 hours, 

I said my first sentence of the language 
Which I have kindly 
Translated for you, 

“I cherish you much” 
And we all laughed together with  

Glee. 
This eventually formed the tongue that I could fluently 

Speak to you right here 
And now.

With thanks to Year 9 Pegasus student Bilal 
 for his original poem



East Dale Road
Melton, North Ferriby
East Yorkshire
HU14 3HS

Twitter:  @SouthHunsley  @SouthSixth
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01482 631208


